
 

 

 

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members, 

Since the three day disruption to learning over two weeks ago, we have been back to ‘business as usual’ and are 
all incredibly excited about our whole school athletics day tomorrow.  

A reminder that the four house colours are red, blue, yellow and green; we also encourage any families attending 
the day to dress up in house colours. The Year 3 to 6 students will arrive at the athletics track at approximately 
10am and the Foundation to Year 2 students at approximately 11:30am. All students will be back at school by our 
usual dismissal time of 3:30pm. It will be cold so please ensure students have a warm jumper or jacket. The 
canteen is also ​closed ​tomorrow. 

INTRODUCING OUR STUDENT LEADERS FOR 2021 
Over the past fortnight our formal 2021 students leadership team was confirmed. I'm pleased to present our School 
and House Captains for 2021. 

 

                   
School Captains - Lumina and Jacob  ​                              ​School Vice Captains - Zoe and Jamie 

Thursday 4th of March 

Important Dates - Term 1, 2021 

Friday 5th March Whole School Athletics Day - Harold Stevens Athletics Track, Coburg 

Monday 8th March Public Holiday - Labour Day 

Wednesday 10th March School Council at 6:30pm 

Thursday 18th March Ride to School Day 

Friday 19th March Pupil Free Day - Staff Professional Learning at School 

Thursday 1st April Last Day of Term, 2:30pm Finish 

Monday 19th April 1st Day of Term 2 

Wednesday 21st to Friday 23rd April Year 4/5/6 camp to Waratah Beach 

Sunday 25th April ANZAC DAY 

2022 ENROLMENTS - Please contact the school to book in a school tour with our Principal and Assistant Principal 



                       
Hickford Crocodile Captains - Vaniya and Jye                    Cheddar Roos Captains -  Hayden and Chloe 

                   
St Vigeons Vipers Captains - Karan and Monesha               Darebin Dolphins Captains - Perry and Journey  
 

 
Our House Captains were presented with their leadership badges at this week’s assembly.  
 



 
Throughout this year our school leaders will be leading all of our school assemblies. We look forward to when we 
can invite our community to assembly. 
 
STUDENT’S OF THE WEEK 

 

LUNCHTIME CLUBS 
There are a variety of lunchtime clubs that students are participating in throughout the week. My Dylan is running a 
Mindfulness Monday​ club, Ms. Chay and Ms. Sue are running ​Grub Club​ on Monday and Thursday, Ms. Lisa is 
running ​Art Stars​ on Wednesday and I’m supervising a ​Quiet Club​ in the library each Tuesday. Last week Tekia 
started up a Checkers Club. Any student is welcome to attend any club and we always look forward to any ideas 
for new clubs. 

 

 



PLAYING FIELD 
After five months of construction it has been wonderful watching the students enjoy using our new playing field and 
having access to areas of the yard that have been fenced off. 

 

 

2022 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL TOURS 
It may seem early, but we are already scheduling school tours and taking enrolments for 2022 Foundation 
students. Please come and see me, Hayriye, Mel or Helen to schedule a tour or make an enrolment for 2022. We 
are incredibly proud of our wonderful school and Hayriye and myself thoroughly enjoy meeting with families 
individually or in small groups to talk about what makes Reservoir Views amazing and to explore our classrooms 
and facilities. 
 
LATE ARRIVAL TO SCHOOL 
Just a reminder that any student who arrives at school after 9am needs to go the office and receive a late pass 
from Helen or Mel before heading to class. 
 
SUN SMART 
Just a reminder that we are a SunSmart school and during Term 1 and Term 4 it is compulsory for all students to 
wear a SunSmart hat (wide brimmed or legionnaire style) for all outdoor activities. Hats are available at the office 
for $12. If you would like your child to apply sunscreen, it’s easiest for them to have the roll on applicator. 
 
CSEF 
If you hold a current Health Care Card, please do not forget to apply for the CSEF (Camp, Sports and Excursion 
Fund). 
 
UNIFORM 
Please remember to clearly label students' uniforms, so that it is easily identified, if it ends up in lost property. 
Thank you 

LABOUR DAY - MONDAY 8th MARCH 
A reminder that this Monday the 8th of March is a public holiday. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Steve Stafford 
Principal. 



 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Teaching & Learning 
 

Last year over $6000 worth of books were purchased and 
$400 worth donated to our classroom libraries. Using our 
Book Club points earned over time, we have also purchased 
tubs for the books to be housed in within each classroom 
library. 
 
Each classroom now has a ‘Classroom Library’, filled with 
quality literature, interest books, curriculum theme books and 
a mixture of reading materials like magazines and comics 
which are all age appropriate and available to students within 
their room. Students will be able to select ‘just right’ books to 
have within their book box to read and refer to during 
independent reading.  
 
With teacher guidance, students have been busy sorting and 
collating books into categories that they are able to refer to 
making it easier for them to locate the texts they are looking 
for. As the year goes on and students become more 
knowledgeable, these categories will change and adapt to 
their needs. These books will be available to them over the 
whole term to read and love. At the end of each term, these 
books will be swapped with another age appropriate class 
allowing them to have a new set of books.  
 

Each set of books contain approximately 120-150 books, WOW, that’s a lot of reading! We will also continue to 
purchase more books as we go. 
 
HAPPY READING RESERVOIR VIEWS 
 
Hayriye Ali 
Assistant Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 



 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 

 
 



 
 

 ​ART  
All projects are coming along beautifully in the art room and all year levels are 

enjoying playing with a range of materials to create their portraits. Some 

students have already finished. Just waiting for all artworks to be completed so 

they can be displayed, and what a colourful surprise to the eyes it will be! 

 

 

FOUNDATION ​are brushing up on their shape cutting skills. Their self- portrait 

collages are inspired by the bright colours seen in Pop Art and shapes and lines seen 

in Picasso portraits. They have absolutely loved learning about different styles of art 

and have had lots of fun creating their portraits. Watch this space! 

   INSPO……………… 

     

 

1/2‘s have almost finished their ‘royal’ self-portraits. What fun it is to practice our 

royal smiles. Students have been adding details such as missing teeth and royal 

crowns with oil pastels, paint and paper. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

3/4‘s ‘Gratitude’ portraits are looking fabulous. How lovely it has been to brainstorm 

who the children are grateful for and how they have helped them. Inspiration has 

been drawn from Pop Art portraits… 

          

 

 

 

 

4/5/6's are busy investigating digital manipulation and printmaking to create their 

self- portraits. They are experimenting with ‘gelli plates’ to make textured 

backgrounds for their portraits. It’s so exciting watching these colourful, shiny 

works emerge! 

  

 

 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  



 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 


